
Dear Parents, Carers and Students,

It’s been another busy and eventful week at Allerton Grange, culminating in our celebration 
of World Mental Health Day today. This is an increasingly important occasion in our calendar, 
and we’ve taken time across the school to reflect on the importance of mental wellbeing, 
self-care, and supporting one another. Assemblies, tutor time activities, and student-led 
initiatives have helped raise awareness and promote positive mental health across our 
community.

A heartfelt thank you to all the parents and carers who attended our Year 10 GCSE Journey 
Support Evening earlier this week. It’s always a pleasure to work in partnership with our parent 
community to support students as they navigate this important stage of their education. 
Your engagement and thoughtful questions made the evening a real success, and we’re 
grateful to all staff who contributed their time and expertise.

We also held a successful Year 13 Parents’ Evening, where students and families had the 
opportunity to discuss progress and next steps as we move closer to final exams and post-18 
pathways. The event was positive and purposeful, and it was encouraging to see so many 
families engaging with staff online to ensure students are well-supported in their final year 
of Sixth Form.

As we move further into the autumn term, we continue to be proud of the resilience, 
ambition and kindness shown by our students. Thank you for your ongoing support in helping 
us maintain a strong and caring school community.

Wishing you all a restful weekend.
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Warm regards,

Andrew Norrington 
Headteacher



Dates for your  Diary:

Tuesday 14 October - Year 9 Options Information 
Event, 6.30 - 7.15 pm (Hall)

Wednesday 15 October - Darren Simpson Author 
Visit, Year 7 & Year 8 (S1 and S2)

Wednesday 15 October - Year 7 Supporting Success 
Evening, 5.00 - 6.00 pm (Hall)

Thursday 16 October - NeuroStars Parent Carer 
Support Session, 4.30 - 5.30 pm (Library) 
Book your place 

Thursday 23 October - KS4/5 Concert, 7.00 - 9.00 pm 
(Hall) Tickets £4 from ParentPay

Friday 24 October - Culture Day

Monday 27 to Friday 31 October - Half Term (School 
is closed)

Monday 3 November - Start of Half Term 2

Tuesday 4 November - Year 11 and Year 13 Year 
Group Photos 

Thursday 13 November - Sixth Form Open Evening, 
6.00 - 8.00 pm
Book your place

Monday 17 to Friday 21 November - Book Fair in the 
Library 

Tuesday 18 November - Year 11 Parents’ Evening - 
online appointments

Monday 24 November to Friday 5 December - Year 
11 Pre Public Exams

Tuesday 9 December - Year 9 DofE Parents 
Information Evening, 5.30 - 6.30 pm

Thursday 11 December - World of Music Concert, 
7.00 - 9.00 pm

Parents’ Information Evenings 
2025-26
We have an online booking system for 
Parents’ Evenings 
https://agrange.schoolcloud.co.uk/ 

For the 2025-26 academic year Parents’ 
Evenings will continue to be online/virtual 
meetings.

Bookings open for each Parents’ Evening 
2-3 weeks before the event. You will receive 
a letter from school prompting you to book 
your appointments.

•	 6 October 2025 - Year 13 Parents’ 
Evening, 4:30 - 7:30 pm 

•	 18 November 2025 - Year 11 Parents’ 
Evening, 4:30 - 7:30 pm

•	 4 December 2025 - Year 12 Parents’ 
Evening, 4:30 - 7:30 pm

•	 8 January 2026 - Year 9 Parents’ Evening, 
4:30 - 7:30 pm

•	 28 January 2026 - Year 7 Parents’ 
Evening, 4:30 - 7:30 pm

•	 24 February 2026 - Year 10 Parents’ 
Evening, 4:30 - 7:30 pm 

•	 24 March 2026 - Year 8 Parents’ Evening, 
4.30 - 7.30 pm

Training Days 2025-26

The Training Days this school year, 
when school is closed to students, 
are on:

Monday 1 September 2025  
Friday 19 September 2025 
Monday 5 January 2026 
Monday 20 July 2026
Tuesday 21 July 2026

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc-k6scadI63cxNG8vD3lxTNK76b4FFu23ow-g787CbhbaNqQ/viewform?usp=header
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdh-lDNdn6zVxvOwYXrrwII-kxxKi3CnUdqrDpdYoDWOA0Xww/viewform?usp=header
https://agrange.schoolcloud.co.uk/
https://bit.ly/13Nov2025
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OOccttoobbeerr  22002255

PPoowweerr  aanndd  PPrriiddee
WWee  aarree  pprroouudd  ooff  oouurr  sshhaarreedd  hhiissttoorryy..  

WWee  cceelleebbrraattee  oouurr  ccoolllleeccttiivvee  ppoowweerr  ttoo  ccrreeaattee  cchhaannggee..



Sports Fixture Results

Our Football teams have had a busy week!

Football (Girls):
Our girls’ Football team lost on penalties to Ilkley 
Grammar after a 3-3 draw. 

Football (Boys):
The Year 8 boys’ team won 5-0 against John 
Smeaton.

The Year 9 boys’ team lost 2-3 to Roundhay.

The Year 10 boys’ team won 2-0 against Brigshaw.

The Year 11 boys’ team had won 10-0 against 
Bishop Young.

Fell Running
Last weekend, Ewan in Year 9 competed in the 
English Schools Fell Running Championship in the 
Lake District. He managed to finish 15th for his 
age group over a very difficult course. 

Careers Fair
Last week, KS4 & 5 students attended a 
careers fair  in school to find out about post-
16 study, higher education and potential 
careers.

There were representatives from colleges, 
universities and a wide range of businesses 
to answer questions from students.

If you have any follow-up questions, please 
contact Mrs Mills.

Supporting Success Evenings
Thank you to all the parents and carers who 
joined us for the recent Year 10 and Year 11 
Supporting Success Evenings.

The presentations have been sent to you by 
ClassCharts.

You can also view them on the school website:

Year 10 SSE presentation

Year 11 SSE presentation

https://www.allertongrange.com/assets/Curriculum/Y10-SSE-2025.pdf
https://www.allertongrange.com/assets/Curriculum/2025-Y11-SSE.pdf


Allerton Grange School: 
Park and Stride
Help us to keep our students 
and local community safe, 
as well as encouraging 
your children to develop 
independence and healthy 
habits by walking part of their 
journey to and from school.
Drop your child off further away from school 
to reduce congestion and improve safety

Park and Stride is an easy way to change travel 
habits. Parents and carers are encouraged to 
park a 5 to 10 minute walk away from school 
and allow children to walk the rest of the way.

Benefits of Park and Stride
���� Reduces traffic and congestion near school 
entrances
 Improves safety for children
 Lowers pollution levels
 Shows courtesy to local residents by 
avoiding blocked driveways and pavements

Safety Reminders
 Do not park on zig-zag lines or pavements
 Avoid blocking driveways or junctions
    Use designated crossings & hold hands 
with younger children

Thank you for your support 
in helping to keep our 
community safe.

Duke of Edinburgh Award
On Thursday, Year 9 and Year 10 students had a 
visit from Lucas, from the Mid Yorkshire Expeditions 
Community Interest Company, to talk about the Duke 
of Edinburgh’s Award Scheme.

Please look out for a letter next week with information 
on costs, expedition information and key dates. 
Students can talk to Mr Mahoney (Year 11) at break 
or lunchtime, if they have any questions, or email 
elliotmahoney@allertongrange.com.

Yorkshire Rotary Accessible Games - 
Opportunity for Students
This year the Yorkshire Rotary Accessible Games 
will be held on 19 October at Woodhouse 
Grove School, Bradford, BD10 0NR. It is open to 
anyone 9+ years old who has a disability, visible 
or not, and it is free.

They offer Athletics, Boccia, Darts, Kurling, 
Swimming, Table Tennis and Wheelchair Racing 
as competitive sports. There will also be tasters, 
football, cricket and goalball.

For information and entry forms you please 
email Anne by email:
yorkshirerotaryaccessiblegames@gmail.com.

They are also on Facebook as Yorkshire Rotary 
Accessible Games.

mailto:elliotmahoney%40allertongrange.com?subject=
mailto:yorkshirerotaryaccessiblegames%40gmail.com?subject=


STARS training (parents and professionals) 
These workshops aim to provide information for parents to 
support their autistic child at home. Training sessions will be 
delivered through Teams 
For parents to book please email 
send@leeds.gov.uk with your name, email and training 
date you would like to be booked on. 
  
Sensory support in the home 
Wednesday 5 November 2025, 9.45 till 11.15 
  
This session will give a brief introduction to sensory processing 
and regulation, exploring its importance in supporting the 
wellbeing of autistic children and young people. The session 
will also offer advice around sensory support strategies that 
can be implemented in the home. 

Preparation for adulthood: friends, relationships 
and community 
Wednesday 3 December 2025, 9.45 till 11.15 
  
This session is suitable for parents and professionals 
who are currently supporting children and 
young people to develop healthy friendships 
and relationships. We will be exploring the 
factors that can present challenges for autistic 
and ND children and young people and how 
to effectively promote positive social inclusion, 
consent and how to navigate the social 
world safely in the early years through to early 
adulthood.We will be exploring and sharing key 
resources and approaches to promote healthy 
social opportunities for children and young 
people. 

Family Hubs SEND parent drop ins
Family hubs are designed to support families by bringing 
together a range of services into one easy-to-access space. 
Whether you need parenting advice, health support, 
education guidance, or help navigating local services, our 
family hubs are here to help. 

Family hubs act as a vital link between families and 
community support, offering a holistic approach to meet 
individual family needs. They are also a space where 
families can connect with others in their community.

The SEND Coordinators within the Family Hubs are hosting 
SEND parent drop in:

Outer West Family Hub 
Last Thursday of the month, 9 am till 12 pm at Horsforth 
Library.

Inner West Family Hub
Last Wednesday of the month, 9.30 am till 12 pm at Armley 
Community Hub.

Book your place now
Book your place by calling 0113 535 0185 or emailing  
family.hubs@leeds.gov.uk quoting the drop in you would 
like to book a place for, upon booking you will be given a 
time slot.

Parent carer support group network event 
Thursday 23 October, 10 am till 12.30 pm at Pudsey Civil 
Hall, Dawsons Corner, Stanningley LS28 5TA

The event is for parents and carers to hear from the Leeds 
Parent Carer Forum, find out about the new Family Hubs, 
learn about RADAR and Short Breaks, and network with 
other parent carer support groups and hear about their 
groups, activities and events for families.

Book your place at:
https://surveys.leeds.gov.uk/s/PCFEvent/

SEND Support

Inclusive mainstream practice: survey for 
parents and carers
This survey aims to gather feedback from 
parents and carers about their experiences 
with the support provided to chlldren and 
young people with SEND in mainstream 
educational settings. Responses will help to see 
what is working well and what improvements 
can be made. Leeds City Council plan to 
launch their Inclusive Mainstream Practice 
guidance. The survey will be repeated anually 
to help measure the impact.

It should take 5 minutes to answer all the 
questions and the last day to respond is Friday 
10 October 2025.

Click here to complete the survey.

mailto:send%40leeds.gov.uk%20?subject=
mailto:https://surveys.leeds.gov.uk/s/PCFEvent/?subject=
https://surveys.leeds.gov.uk/s/F0OZJ4/


GCSE Drama Performances
On Wednesday 22 October, Year 11 Drama students will be rehearsing, then performing 
their practical exam pieces. All are welcome to come along to the evening performance 
to support the students.

Performance starts: 6.00 pm
Venue: School Hall

A hard hitting piece that explores 
the theme of domestic abuse 
through the eyes of the victim 
and poses the questions of who is 
responsible for keeping us safe.

A choose your own adventure 
play using classic horror tropes.

A comedic spy romp with 
inspiration from James Bond and 
Austin Powers.

AGS Performing Arts Present: 
Little Shop of Horrors 

Coming to a school hall near you... 10, 11 & 12 February 2026



ACTIVITY WHERE STAFF

TUESDAY Year 9/10/11Netball 
Girls Rugby 

Year 7 Boy’s Football 
Year 9 + 10 Rugby 

MUGA
Fields
Fields
Fields

JAD
ECA
SNO
JGA

WEDNESDAY Girl’s Football 
All Year’s Badminton (SNO)

Year 8 Boys Football 

Fields
Sports Hall

Fields

KAI
SNO
DTO

THURSDAY Year 7+8 Netball 
Year 9 Football

Year 7 & 8 Boys Rugby (JGA)

MUGA
Fields
Fields

ECA
DTO
JGA

WHAT’S ON AFTER SCHOOL IN PE?

YOU MUST SIGN UP IF YOU WANT TO JOIN AND YOU WILL RECEIVE AN INVITE ON CLASS CHARTS
Sign up sheets are located on the wall outside the Sports Hall.

These clubs start the week beginning 16th September.
ALL CLUBS ARE FROM 3 – 4pm.

Extra-Curricular Clubs

https://www.allertongrange.com/main-home-page/parents/current-parents/extra-curricular/after-school-clubs/


Day Time Room Club Teacher

Monday Year 7/8&9 Lunch Storeroom 9 Samba 
Suitable for anyone who loves 
drums, rhythm and noise!

Ian Matthews 
(Drum Teacher)

Monday 3.00 - 4.15 pm M001 Little Shop of Horrors Pit Band
(Invite only)

Mrs Casey/ Mr Duff

Monday 3.00 - 4.15 pm M002 Little Shop of Horrors Musical 
Vocal Rehearsal (Invite only)

Miss Shrimpton

Tuesday 3.00 - 4.15 pm M001 Year 8 - 13 Advanced Rockers!
Suitable for students who have 
attended School of Rock 
before/ can play a rock-based 
instrument/ sing

Mrs Casey / Mr 
Sumroy

Tuesday 3.00 - 4.15 pm M002 Grade 5 Theory Club 
(Invite only)

Miss Shrimpton

Tuesday 3.00 - 4.15 pm M003 Jazz Club 
Suitable for grade 2 and 
above musicians and singers

Mr Duff

Wednesday 3.00 - 3.30 pm M001 Junior Concert Band 
Suitable for grade 1-3 
musicians

Miss Shrimpton/ Mrs 
Casey

Wednesday 3.00 - 4.15 pm M001 Senior Concert Band 
Suitable for grade 3-8 
musicians

Miss Shrimpton/Mrs 
Casey

Thursday 3.00 - 4.15 pm M001/
M002

Year 7 School of Rock 
Suitable for anyone who wants 
to learn instruments or enjoys 
playing as a group

Al Matthews and 
Mrs Casey

Thursday 3.00 - 3.45 pm M002 Choir 
Suitable for anyone who likes 
singing!

Miss Shrimpton

Music Extra-Curricular Clubs 
No need to sign up to the Music Clubs, just come along and let the music making begin!

Extra Curricular Drama
We must all do theatre to find out who we are and to discover who we could become 
(Augusto Boal)

MONDAY

Little Shop of 
Horrors 

Dance 

Invite only
3-4

D001

TUESDAY

Year 7 Drama 
Club

All Welcome

3–4 

HALL

TUESDAY

Little Shop of 
Horrors 

Main parts

Invite only
3-4 

D002

WEDNESDAY

Year 8 and 9 
Drama Club

All Welcome

3-4

D001

FRIDAY

Little Shop of Horrors

Full Company

Invite Only

3-4 

HALL 

FOR MORE INFORMATION, PLEASE SEE MRS SPENCER-MATTHEWS OR MISS HULLOCK

ThePhoto by PhotoAuthor 
is licensed under CCYYSA.



Year 8/9 Year 7 Year 10-13

9.50am

10.10am
10.15am

10.35am

School doors open

11.00am

11.50am

12.20pm

11.50am

Break

3
4

12.20pm

11.50am

9.50am

1 1 1

2
10.40am

9.00am

2.10pm 2.10pm

3.00pm3.00pm

11.00am

12.50pm 12.50pm

1.20pm1.20pm1.20pm 1.20pm

4
Lunch4

Lunch

11.00am

8.30am
8.25am8.25am

Form timeForm timeForm time

8.30am

9.00am

666

Break

Break

2
2

2

3 3
Lunch

4

5 5 5

Don’t start your day by being late to school! 
Students need to be in school, in their form room, at 8.25 am 

ready for the register to be taken at 8.30 am. SCHOOL DAY 2025-26


